STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF MYANMAR AT THE 23RD SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(6 November 2015, Geneva)

Mr. President, 
1. Botswana warmly welcomes the Delegation of Myanmar to their second UPR and thanks them for the informative national report. 
2. We note with appreciation the establishment of the Reform Steering Committee to drive political, socio-economic and administrative reforms. We encourage Myanmar to continue to strengthen the Committee to fulfil its mandate. The invitation of Myanmar people living abroad to return to the country to contribute to its rebuilding is also noteworthy. 
3. We welcome the ratification of the CRC Optional Protocol on the sale of children; and encourage Myanmar to speed-up the process towards ratification of the CRC Optional Protocol on the involvement of children in armed conflict as well as the Convention against Torture.
4.  However, we note reports of ill treatment of migrants, refugees and asylum seekers, as well as the Rohingya people. We also note concerns about the draft Bill on religious conversion and the prohibition of gatherings of more than four people, which might infringe on freedom of religion or belief, expression, association and peaceful assembly.
5.  Botswana recommends Myanmar to:
(a) ensure the protection of human rights for all, including freedom of religion or belief, expression, association and peaceful assembly and right to participate in public and political life;

(b) ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court;
6. We wish Myanmar a successful review and adoption of their UPR report, as well as a peaceful, transparent, free and fair election in the next few days.
I thank you.
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